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By Steven Anderson, Forest History Society

ASEH and the Forest History Society recently named Mark Cioc, 
Professor of History, University of California – Santa Cruz, as the 
editor-elect for their jointly published journal Environmental 
History (EH).  He will assume the editor-elect’s duties on January 
1, 2005 and will become editor on January 1, 2006, when current 
editor Adam Rome steps down.  Cioc’s first journal issue will be 
January 2006.

The Search Committee included Jeffrey Stine, chair, and Steven 
Anderson, Tom Dunlap, Alice Ingerson, Hal Rothman, Julidta 
Tarver, and Douglas Weiner.  Applications were solicited 
beginning in Fall 2003 and interviews were conducted with six 
candidates in Spring 2004.  Following approval by the Boards of 
the FHS and ASEH of the Search Committee’s recommendation, 
the University of California – Santa Cruz committed substantial 
resources to support Cioc’s tenure as editor.

Cioc received a B.S. and M.A. in History from the University of 
Wyoming in Laramie and a Ph.D. in History from the University of 
California – Berkeley in 1986.  He served as Assistant Professor, 
History, University of Massachusetts – Amherst from 1987-1989 
and started his career at the University of California – Santa Cruz 
as Assistant Professor of History in 1989, becoming Associate 
Professor in 1991.  From 1994-1998 he served as Provost of 
Stevenson College, University of California – Santa Cruz.  

Cioc has served on the EH editorial board since 1993 and was 
associate editor from 1996 to 2001.  During the last ten years he 
has supervised numerous Ph.D. dissertations and refereed 
manuscripts and articles for various university presses and journals 

in the U.S. and Europe.  He is currently co-editing two anthologies: 
How Green Were the Nazis?(accepted by the Ohio University Press 
to appear in 2005) and Mapping Time: A Reader for Big History, 
under review by the University of California Press.  His most recent 
book The Rhine: An Eco-Biography, 1815-2000 was published in 
2002 by the University of Washington Press.

“An editor operates more behind the scenes than in the spotlight,” 
Cioc explained recently.  At the same time, he recognizes that an 
editor is “uniquely positioned to observe where the field is heading 
and to nudge it occasionally in one direction or another.”   He 
intends to build on the tradition and successes of Hal Rothman and 
Adam Rome of welcoming submissions from a wide variety of 
scholars and in publishing articles in environmental history with 
transnational themes and cross-disciplinary approaches.  He would 
also like to see the journal add an abstract at the beginning of each 
article and expansion to six articles per issue.  

Dr. Cioc can be contacted at 
the Department of History, 
Stevenson Academic Services, 
University of California – 
Santa Cruz, 1156 High Street, 
Santa Cruz, CA 95064-1077, 
831.459.3817, 
<cioc@ucsc.edu>.

Mark Cioc

Photo, courtesy R. R. Jones

ASEH Accepted into American Council of Learned Societies

In May of this year, the American Council of Learned Societies voted to accept ASEH as a member.  Founded in 1919, the Council 
is a private non-profit federation of nearly 70 national scholarly organizations. The Council is well known for its programs of 
fellowships and grants for research in the humanities and social sciences as well as for its pilot projects in teaching and education.   
Its mission is “the advancement of humanistic studies in all fields of learning in the humanities and the social sciences and the 
maintenance and strengthening of relations among the national societies devoted to such studies.”

The Council consists of a fifteen-member Board of Directors and one Delegate from each constituent society. An elected Board of 
Directors establishes and reviews policies, sets strategic directions, oversees the investment of endowed funds, and reports on all 
major decisions to the constituent societies. The Council holds an Annual Meeting, elects officers and members of the Board of 
Directors, provides general and fiscal oversight, and, assisted by the Executive Committee of the Delegates, admits new members. 
The principal administrative officer of each society participates in the Conference of Administrative Officers (CAO).  In 2004, Lisa 
Mighetto will serve in that role.

This is a prestigious association for ASEH, and we are grateful for the efforts of our president, Doug Weiner, who submitted the 
application for admission last winter and followed up on the Council's request for information on ASEH.

For more information, see the Council’s website at <http://www.acls.org/welcome.htm>.
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  From the President’s Desk

American Society for Environmental History

President: Douglas Weiner, University of Arizona

Vice-President: Stephen Pyne, Arizona State University
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The American Society for Environmental History seeks understanding of
the human experience of the environment from the perspectives of
history, liberal arts, and sciences.  The Society encourages cross-
disciplinary dialogue on every aspect of the present and past relationship
of humankind to the natural environment.  ASEH maintains a website at
<www.aseh.net>. Contact <K.J.W.Oosthoek@newcastle.ac.uk> to discuss 
including material on the web page.

Items for the next newsletter should be sent by September 30, 2004 to:
Lisa Mighetto, Editor, 119 Pine St., Suite 301, Seattle, WA 98101. E-mail
to <mighetto@hrassoc.com>.

Other correspondence should be directed to: American Society for
Environmental History, 701 Vickers Ave., Durham, NC 27701-3147.
© 2004 American Society for Environmental History.

Printed on recycled paper.

Delores Greenberg, City University of New York

With the phenomenally successful Victoria conference 
still vivid in memory, it is already time to turn our 
sights to our approaching sixteenth conference (by my 
count) in Houston.  Although we met there thirteen 
years ago, our meeting at the Houston Warwick March 
16-20, 2005 will have special resonance.  Houston has 
been revealed as one of the geographical epicenters of 
the great environmental story of our time: that almost 
impenetrable web of oil, energy deregulation, Enron, 
Iraq, Halliburton, and the other momentous political 
events of the past four years.

Houston is shaping up be an enormously enjoyable 
meeting, but it will also be a gripping, serious 
intellectual engagement.  As a theme, Jay Taylor has 
pointed us back to the thorny problem of energy (many 
of us remember Amory Lovins’s dinner talk in Denver 
a few years ago).  And even though our discussions and 
analyses concern events gone by, our approaches and 

conclusions still bear incalculable relevance for 
democratic decision-making.  In these times it is 
imperative that we work together to sustain our sense of 
meaning in our lifework as environmental historians, 
even if that is not reflected back to us by the larger 
society.  Attending conferences is one important way by 
which we reaffirm our professional ethics and pride, 
especially when the demand curve for our “product” 
seems attenuated in the larger society.

Kathy Brosnan and Marty Melosi have promised 
cooperative weather, and we will have some magnificent 
field trips (although I would also love to see a field trip 
to Enron and Halliburton headquarters!).  So get your 
proposals in, reserve your flights and hotel rooms, and 
make sure to get reservations to the awards banquet and 
the president’s lunch (where I will attempt the death-
defying feat of addressing the problem of defining the 
parameters of “environmental history”).

Douglas Weiner

ASEH President

For more information on ASEH’s Houston conference, 
see pages 3-5.
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ASEH's next conference will be hosted by the 
University of Houston in the energy capital of the 
world, at the historic Warwick Hotel.  Located in the 
city’s Museum District, the Warwick Hotel overlooks 
Hermann Park, the Houston Zoo, and Rice University. 
A new light rail line connects the hotel to downtown 
Houston.  For more information on the Warwick, check 
out its website <www.warwickhotelhouston.com>.

Preliminary information on events and costs for hotel 
and registration is provided below.  Registration 
information and conference programs will be mailed to 
all ASEH members near the end of this year.  Also, 
check this website and ASEH News throughout the fall 
and winter for updates on the conference.  Inquiries 
related to local arrangements should be directed to 
Kathleen A. Brosnan, local arrangements chair, at 
<kbrosnan@uh.edu>.

Hotel

The Warwick Hotel toll-
free reservation numbers: 
866.460.1532 or 
800.983.6523.

Be sure to mention that 
your reservation is for the 
ASEH conference to 
receive the special rate of $119 (single or double) plus 
tax.  A block of 20 rooms (single or double) has been 
reserved for graduate students at the rate of $59.50 plus 
tax.  Graduate students must verify their status with i.d. 
when they check into the hotel.

Conference Registration
Pre-Registration:
ASEH Member: $85
ASEH Student Member: $40
Non-members: $95

On-Site Registration:
ASEH Member: $100
ASEH Student Member: $50
Non-members: $115

Single-day registration: $40 (pre-registration) or $50 
(onsite).

Transportation

The City of Houston is served by two airports: George 
H.W. Bush International Airport and Hobby Airport.  
Houston is a hub for Continental, Southwest, and Delta 
Airlines.  There are shuttles between both airports and 
the Warwick Hotel.

Field Trips

Field trips are tentatively 
planned for the following:

Speakers

Wilma Subra, a chemist 
and environmental 
advocate who investigated 
the Love Canal case in 
New York, will serve as the 
banquet speaker on 
Saturday evening, March 19.  Subra received a 
MacArthur Fellowship in 1999 and is president of the 
Subra Company, Inc. – a firm based in Louisiana.  She 
has assisted more than 500 community groups in the 
United States and abroad analyzing data and identifying 
sources of pollutants.

A plenary session on energy is scheduled for March 17, 
and will include Judith Kimerling from Queens College, 
David Nye from Syddansk Universistet, Joseph Pratt 
from the University of Houston, and Heather Turcotte 
from UC Santa Cruz.  Another session involving former 
directors of the National Park Service is also planned.

!

!

!

!

!

Birding at Brazos 
Bend State Park

Historic Galveston

Armand Bayou 
Nature Center

Oil Industry 
Landscape and Ship 
Channel

NASA

ASEH Houston Conference March 16-20, 2005

see page 4Conference 

Brazos Bend State Park

Armand Bayou Nature Center
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ASEH Travel Grants Available

ASEH wishes to encourage graduate students and low-
income, international, and minority scholars to attend 
its Houston conference.  The Society offers the 
following grants:

If you are interested in applying for one of these travel 
grants, please provide the following items:

For travel grants for graduate students and low-income 
and international scholars, whose research presentation 
has been accepted for the 2005 ASEH program in 
Houston, Texas, send the information requested above 
to:

Professor Joseph Taylor
Department of History and Geography
Simon Fraser University
8888 University Drive
Burnaby, BC
Canada V5A 1S6
E-mail address :<taylorj@sfu.ca>

For travel grants for minority/non-white scholars from 
North America, Mexico, and the Caribbean, who are 
interested in attending the 2005 ASEH meeting in 
Houston, Texas, send the information requested above 
to:

Professor Stephen Pyne
School of Life Sciences
PO Box 4701
Arizona State University
Tempe, AZ 85287-4701
E-mail address: <stephen.pyne@asu.edu>

Deadline for application:  August 31, 2004.  

Recipients will be notified by: September 30, 2004.

!

!

!

!

!

!

Eleven travel grants of $500 each year for graduate 
students and low-income and international scholars 
who are presenting research at its annual meeting.

Minority travel grants for minority/non-white 
scholars from North America, Mexico, and the 
Caribbean to attend its annual meetings.

Vitae or resume

Short statement outlining your interests and 
objectives in attending the ASEH conference and 
your paper title if you are presenting research

Specify all sources of funding received or applied 
for

Specify which of the grants listed above you are 
applying for

from page 3Conferencee 

Silent Auction To Be Held In Houston, 
March 2005

ASEH’s silent auction in Victoria, B.C. was so successful 
we plan to hold another one at the conference in 
Houston.  Last year, items ranged from books to original 
artwork to Russian artifacts and sailing trips – all with an 
environmental and historical theme.  Would you like to 
donate an item to be auctioned in Houston?  If so, please 
contact Lisa Mighetto at <mighetto@hrassoc.com>.  
Proceeds benefit the ASEH endowment fund.  Additional 
details will be available on ASEH's website this fall.

Attention Authors and Presses

ASEH's Houston conference will include a book exhibit.  
For more information, contact Kathleen Brosnan at 
<kbrosnan@uh.edu>.

Future Conferences

ASEH will meet with the Forest History Society in 
St. Paul, Minnesota, from March 29 – April 3, 2006.  
For more information, contact Local Arrangements 
Chair John Anfinson at <John_Anfinson@nps.gov>.

ASEH will meet in Baton Rouge in the spring of 
2007.

Hosting Future ASEH Meetings

ASEH’s Site Selection Committee is now soliciting 
proposals from individuals or groups who are interested 
in hosting the Annual Meeting of the ASEH in 2008 (and 
possibly 2009). Those interested should contact the Chair 
of the Site Selection Committee, Paul S. Sutter 
(Department of History, LeConte Hall, University of 
Georgia, Athens, GA 30602-1602; 706.542.2497; 
<sutter@uga.edu>) for a copy of the ASEH Conference 
Guidelines and other information. The deadline for 
submission of proposals for the 2008 meeting is January 
15, 2005. Please keep in mind that hosting a conference 
requires substantial effort and time as well as significant 
institutional support.

!

!

ASEH Conference 2006

ASEH Conference 2007
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DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSION:  SEPTEMBER 15, 2004

The program committee for the American Society for Environmental History is offering a second call for poster 
proposals for its March 2005 meeting in Houston, Texas.  If you have already submitted a poster application, it is 
not necessary to submit a second application.  Proposals may address any area of environmental history, but in 
keeping with the conference themes, the committee specifically solicits submissions examining the implications of 
energy across space and through time. Houston is home to major energy corporations and the National Aeronautics 
and Space Administration, and it may well epitomize the convergence of energy and space in current culture.  Yet 
scholars who work on other times and places should not concede these themes to the twentieth century.  Quests to 
harness nature’s energy, or to claim its spaces, are unique to no period.  Consumers of petroleum, nuclear, solar, and 
thermal energy have much to learn from the eras of sail and steam, and troubadours were singing the praises of 
Argonauts millennia before the phrases “astronaut,” “kosmonavt,” and “taikonaut” entered our lexicon.

The committee supports approaches ranging from the transnational to the personal, from policy to politics, and we 
encourage proposals by anthropologists, ecologists, economists, geographers, and sociologists.  By seeking 
interdisciplinary conversations about energy, we hope to cast new light on this subject.

To submit a proposal:

go to <http://www.h-net.org/~environ/ASEH/conferences.html>, download the ASEH registration form from the 
website, follow the instructions at the top of the form, save the proposal in rtf format, and send it as an email 
attachment to <aseh2005@sfu.ca>.

Should you have questions, please contact any member of the program committee:

! Joseph Taylor, Chair, Simon Fraser University <taylorj@sfu.ca>

! Ted Catton, Historical Research Associates <tcatton@hrassoc.com>

! Ann Greene, University of Pennsylvania <angreene@sas.upenn.edu>

Michael Lewis, Salisbury University <mllewis@salisbury.edu>

Kathleen Brosnan, Ex-officio member, University of Houston <kbrosnan@uh.edu>

!

!

Houston Conference Second Call for Posters

ASEH Awards to be Presented at Houston Conference

Submissions Due in November

ASEH will present its annual awards at the lunch banquet in Houston, March 17.  This year 
ASEH’s prize committees will evaluate submissions (published books and articles and 
completed dissertations) that appear between November 1, 2003 and October 31, 2004. 
Please send three copies of each submission by November 5, 2004 to:

Lisa Mighetto
119 Pine Street, Suite 301
Seattle, WA  98101
If you have questions, contact Lisa at <mighetto@hrassoc.com>
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An Invitation to Havana

By Reinaldo Funes M.

The Second Symposium on American Environmental History: 
“Toward an Environmental History of Latin America and the 
Caribbean” will be held in Havana, Cuba from October 25-27, 
2004, within the International Colloquium “José Martí: For a 
Culture of Nature.” This meeting continues the efforts initiated in 
July 2003 in Santiago, Chile, when the Department of Ecological 
History at the University of Chile convened the First Symposium 
as part of the Fifty-first International Congress of Americanists.

The increasing number and quality of the environmental history 
studies on Latin America and the Caribbean demonstrate the need 
for promoting and consolidating the links between environmental 
historians studying the region. The October meeting in Havana 
will be the next step in that direction, toward coordinating the 
different initiatives underway in diverse academic fields in order to 
stimulate the study of the region's history from an environmental 
perspective.

In this regard, it is essential to connect the efforts not just of those 
who are working within the region, but also those who are doing 
similar work in other regions, including authors of pioneering 
studies as well as the increasing number of those who are doing 
graduate research about our countries from foreign academic 
institutions.  The last ASEH meeting in Victoria, for example, 
demonstrated both the relevance achieved by environmental 
history studies about Latin America and the Caribbean from within 
the North American academy and the potential for North American 
scholars to collaborate professionally with their colleagues from 
south of the Río Bravo.

The October Havana meeting will be a great opportunity for 
strengthening the relationship between environmental historians of 
North America and those from Mexico, Central and South 
America, and the Caribbean.  It will also provide professionals 
from the Western Hemisphere the opportunity to discuss their 
common interests with colleagues from Europe, by offering new 
approaches toward the environmental legacy of European 
colonialism in America and its footprint in the world system.  We 
also hope to work toward the creation of a Latin American and 
Caribbean Society for Environmental History, open to scholars of 
all disciplines interested in the environmental history of our 
region.

North American environmental historians are thus invited to join 
this effort – one that will enrich the discipline with new voices 
from the South and consolidate its global significance. Although 
the formal reception of proposals closed May 31, the Organizing 
Committee welcomes all interested persons and encourages 
attendance at the meeting and participation in its debates.  For 
further information, please contact Reinaldo Funes at 
<reinaldofunes@yahoo.com.mx> or Guillermo Castro at 
<elguille_ce@yahoo.com>.

Opportunities in Fulbright Scholar Program

The Fulbright Scholar Program is offering 37 lecturing, research, 
and lecturing/research awards worldwide in environmental 

sciences for the 2005-2006 academic year.  Here is a sample of 
awards that may be of interest to you: 

To learn more about a particular award listed above or other awards 
in the field of environmental sciences, please visit the following 
page on the website: 
<http://www.cies.org/award_book/award2005/disc2.htm>.

Awards for both faculty and professionals range from two months to 
an academic year.  While many awards specify project and host 
institution, there are a number of open “All Disciplines” awards that 
allow candidates to propose their own project and determine their 
host institution affiliation. Foreign language skills are needed in 
some countries, but most Fulbright lecturing assignments are in 
English.

The application deadline for Fulbright traditional lecturing and 
research grants worldwide is August 1, 2004. 

U.S. citizenship is required.  For information, other eligibility 
requirements, and online application, check the website at 
<www.cies.org>.

Carl Albert Congressional Research and Studies Center Visiting 
Scholars Program

The Carl Albert Congressional Research and Studies Center at the 
University of Oklahoma seeks applicants for its Visiting Scholars 
Program.  The purpose of this program is to assist researchers by 
providing financial awards for on-campus work in the Center’s 
archives.  Awards are normally from $500 to $1000 to defray the 
cost of travel and lodging.   

The Center’s holdings include the papers of 53 former members of 
Congress, but topics cover more than just the history of that 
legislative body.  Included in the Center’s collections is information 
on government agriculture programs, flood control activities, water 
and soil conservation projects, federal-Native American relations, 
drought relief, and rural development and electrification.  The states 
best represented are Oklahoma and other western states, such as 
California, during the twentieth century.  One collection covers 

!

!

!

!

!

!

!

!

!

!

!

!

!

Bahrain:  All Disciplines #5402

Bangladesh:  All Disciplines #5449

Czech Republic:  Social Sciences #5246 and #5247

Hungary:  Agriculture or Environmental Sciences #5293

Israel:  Fulbright-Technion Fellowship #5417

Japan:  All Disciples #5132

Jordan:  All Disciplines #5420

Oman:  All Disciplines: Sultan Qaboos University #5431

Poland:  All Disciplines #5348 and #5349

Republic of Maldives:  All Disciplines #5485

Slovak Republic:  Social Sciences #5376

Ukraine:  All Disciplines #5191

United Arab Emirates:  All Disciplines #5445

Summer Announcements

see page 7Announcements 
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Kansas during the nineteenth century.  The Center’s collections are 
described on the World Wide Web at 
<http://www.ou.edu/special/albertctr/archives/> and in the 
publication titled A Guide to the Carl Albert Center Congressional 
Archives (Norman, Okla.: The Carl Albert Center, 1995) by Judy 
Day, et al., available at many U. S. academic libraries.  Additional 
information can be obtained from the Center.   

The Visiting Scholars Program is open to any applicant.  Emphasis 
is given to those doing postdoctoral research in history, political 
science, and other fields.  Graduate students involved in research 
for publication, thesis, or dissertation are encouraged to apply.  
Interested undergraduates and lay researchers are also invited to 
apply.  The Center evaluates each research proposal based upon its 
merits, and funding for a variety of topics is expected.   

No standardized form is needed for application.  Instead, a series of 
documents should be sent to the Center, including: (1) a description 
of the research proposal in fewer than 1000 words; (2) a personal 
vita; (3) an explanation of how the Center’s resources will assist the 
researcher; (4) a budget proposal; and (5) a letter of reference from 
an established scholar in the discipline attesting to the significance 
of the research.  Applications are accepted at any time.

To obtain more information, please contact Archivist, Carl Albert 
Center, 630 Parrington Oval, University of Oklahoma, Norman, 
OK  73019.  Telephone: 405. 325.5401.   FAX: 405.325.6419.  E-
mail:  <channeman@ou.edu>.

Conference

Cultures in Conflict:  The Seven Years’ War in North America.  
Shenandoah University, October 22-23, 2004. 

The Seven Years’ War, also known as the French and Indian War, 
has often been called the war for empire because the conflict 
redrafted the imperial map of North America and set the 
geographical and political pattern of the American Revolution and 
the political settlement it imposed on the continent.  For Native 
Americans the conflict was more a war for the defense of 
homelands and the political alliances protecting them.  This 
conference explores these issues through the history of cultural 
encounter, accommodation, and conflict during one of the defining 
events of the eighteenth century.  Chaired by Warren R. Hofstra and 
Joseph W. Whitehorne, the conference will be keynoted by Fred 
Anderson and includes presentations and comments by René 
Chartrand, Catherine Desbarats, Jonathan Dull, Alison Games, 
Donald Graves, Eric Hinderaker, Woody Holton, Paul Mapp, 
Gregory Nobles, Dean Jacobs and Timothy Shannon.  Sponsors 
include The Knowledge Point, Shenandoah University’s History 
and Tourism Center; French & Indian War 250; Lord Fairfax 
Community College; and the Community History Project of 
Shenandoah University.  For more information and registration 
materials contact: Sandy Snyder at 540-535-3543 or 
<SSNYDER@SU.EDU >  See web page, conference tab at: 
<http://www.theknowledgepoint.org>.

American Academy of Arts & Sciences Visiting Scholars 
Program Post-Doctoral and Junior Faculty Fellowships, 2005-
2006

Postmark Deadline:  October 15, 2004

 The American Academy of Arts and Sciences invites applications 
for research projects related to its major program areas: Humanities 

and Culture, Social Policy and American Institutions, Education, 
and Science and Global Security (see program descriptions at 
<http://www.amacad.org>).  The American Academy is marking its 
225th anniversary, and proposals will be especially welcome on 
topics that examine the impact of scientific and technological 
advances over the past two centuries on, for example, international 
relations, security, the environment, judicial decisions, business, and 
the humanities and the arts.   Visiting Scholars will participate in 
conferences, seminars, and events at the Academy, while advancing 
their independent research.  Terms of Award:  $35,000 stipend for 
post-doctoral scholars; up to $50,000 for junior faculty.

For details, contact:  The Visiting Scholars Program, American 
Academy of Arts and Sciences, 136 Irving Street, Cambridge, 
Massachusetts 02138-1996.  Telephone:  (617) 576-5014; FAX:  
(617) 576-5050; e-mail: <vsp@amacad.org>

Application information is available on the Academy's website at 
<http://www.amacad.org>.

Member News

Eric Jay Dolin's book, Political Waters: The Long, Dirty, 
Contentious, Incredibly Expensive but Eventually Triumphant 
History of Boston Harbor – A Unique Environmental Success Story, 
was published by the University of Massachusetts Press.

Dianne Glave received an Aron Senior Research Fellowship with the 
Center for Bioenvironmental Research at Tulane and Xavier 
Universities. She will be in residence until spring 2005 in New 
Orleans.

Hal K. Rothman received the 2004 Harry Reid Silver State Research 
Award, the highest research award at the University of Nevada – Las 
Vegas.  In addition, his book, The Culture of Tourism, The Tourism 
of Culture received two awards, a Southwest Book Award for 2003 
from the Border Regional Library Association and a Southwest 
Books of the Year Award for 2003 from the Tucson-Pima County 
Library.   He also received the 2004 Majewski Fellowship from the 
University of Wyoming and the 2004 Hillard Environmental History 
Fellowship from the Denver Public Library.

Timothy Silver's book, Mount Mitchell and the Black Mountains: An 
Environmental History of the Highest Peaks in Eastern America, 
won the 2004 Phillip D. Reed Memorial Award for Outstanding 
Writing on the Southern Environment.  The award is given annually 
by the Southern Environmental Law Center.

from page 6Announcements 

Call for Nominations and Volunteers

The ASEH nominating committee is currently in the 
process of selecting candidates for next winter’s election of 
officers and executive committee members.  ASEH 
members will elect a vice president/president elect, 
treasurer, secretary, and four executive committee 
members.

The nominating committee would appreciate any 
volunteers or nominations from the membership for these 
open positions.  If you would like to volunteer or nominate 
anyone, please contact Andrew Hurley at 
<ahurley@umsl.edu> no later than August 31, 2004.
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The ASEH website on <aseh.net> has been on-line for nearly two years now – and our executive committee is 
considering a substantial expansion to provide more services to the environmental history community. This new 
site will go beyond the traditional presentation of the society, serving as a portal for the exchange of information 
and ideas. To tailor this portal to the needs of the ASEH membership and the environmental history community, we 
would appreciate it very much if you would complete this survey. All questions are optional.  – Jan Oosthoek

Your response will be most helpful if received by October 1, 2004.  Please mail this survey to Lisa Mighetto, 
HRA, 119 Pine Street, Suite 301, Seattle, WA  98101, or you may e-mail responses to 
<mighetto@hrassoc.com>. Alternatively you can use the on-line form on the ASEH website at 
<www.aseh.net>.

General Information

1. How many time have you visited ASEH's website?

£Never

£1-2 times

£3-10 times

£More than 10 times

2. How many times per month do you visit the website?

£Once

£Twice

£3 to 4 times

£more than 5 times

3. How are you connected to the Internet?

£28k8 modem

£56k6 modem

£Cable-ISDN-ADSL (fast connection)

Value of Website

4. How do you value the information on the ASEH 
website?
Please rank from 1 (not useful) to 4 (very effective)

£1  not useful

£2  somewhat useful

£3  effective

£4  very effective

5. How user-friendly do you find the ASEH website?

£1 - poor

£2 - moderate

£3 - good

£4 - excellent

6. In your estimation, which are the most significant 
current components of the website? Select a maximum of 
two options.

£General Information on ASEH

£Information about Conferences

£Announcements

£Positions Open

£Course Syllabi

£Information About ASEH Prizes

£ASEH News

£Polling the Membership (as this survey is doing)

£Other:_____________________________________

____________________________________________

____________________________________________

____________________________________________

____________________________________________

____________________________________________

____________________________________________

____________________________________________
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Future Development

7. Would you like to be able to pay your membership 
fee on-line?

£Yes

£No

8. Would like to be able to submit abstracts and register 
for ASEH conferences on-line?

£Yes

£No 

9. Should  ASEH  develop a resource library for 
teaching and research?

£Yes 

£No

10. Which of the following would you like to see added 
to the website?

£Environmental History

£Article Library

£Digitised Resources

£Videos/Images

£Teaching Resources

£Oral Histories

£Bibliographies

£Membership Directory

£Other:____________________________________

___________________________________________

___________________________________________

___________________________________________

___________________________________________

___________________________________________

___________________________________________

___________________________________________

___________________________________________

___________________________________________

11. In general, would you be willing to pay for services 
on a future ASEH site?

£Yes

£No

If yes, which services would you be willing to pay for?

£Teaching Materials

£On-line Articles

£Multimedia Archive

£Other:

12. Do you have additional suggestions for  ways can we 
improve the ASEH website?

_____________________________________________

_____________________________________________

_____________________________________________

_____________________________________________

_____________________________________________

_____________________________________________

_____________________________________________

_____________________________________________

_____________________________________________

_____________________________________________

_____________________________________________

_____________________________________________

_____________________________________________

_____________________________________________

_____________________________________________

_____________________________________________

_____________________________________________

_____________________________________________
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